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Minutes of a meeting of the Shipley Area Committee 
held on Wednesday, 5 February 2020 in Council 
Chamber - Bingley Town Hall

Commenced 6.00 pm
Concluded 6.10 pm

Present – Councillors

LABOUR CONSERVATIVE GREEN
Greenwood Barker

Davies
Heseltine
Riaz
Sullivan
Townend

Warnes

COUNCILLOR HESELTINE IN THE CHAIR

41.  DISCLOSURES OF INTEREST

There were no disclosures of interest.

42.  INSPECTION OF REPORTS AND BACKGROUND PAPERS

There were no appeals submitted by the public to review decisions to restrict 
documents.

43.  PUBLIC QUESTION TIME

There were no questions submitted by the public.

44.  TWO OBJECTIONS HAVE BEEN RECEIVED TO A PROPOSED ZEBRA 
CROSSING FACILITY ON MANYWELLS BROW, CULLINGWORTH

The report of the Strategic Director, Place (Document “V”) was presented to the 
Committee as two objections had been received in relation to a proposal for a 
zebra crossing facility on Manywells Brow, Cullingworth.

Manywells Brow linked the A629 Halifax Road to the B6144 Haworth 
Road/Cullingworth Road and the proposed crossing lies to the west of a newly 
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constructed housing estate.  The proposed crossing formed part of the planning 
conditions for the development.

Members were provided with drawings to show the proposed siting and its 
position in relation to the aforementioned estate.

Officers reported that there had been no reported traffic collisions resulting in 
personal injury within 100 metres either side and that full consultation had taken 
place with Local Members, the emergency services and WYCA.

The two objections received from objector one related to the proposed position 
being on a blind corner and that motorists did not adhere to the 30mph speed 
limit.  

Officers had commented that Highways Officers considered the forward visibility 
to be good.  The proposed vehicle activated sign and signs warning drivers of the 
crossing were intended to warn drivers.  Officers had also carried out a speed and 
volumetric survey at the proposed location and, despite mean speeds of between 
32.6 and 34.3mph, they were confident that the vehicle activated sign would be 
sufficient to warn drivers (the accident figures previously quoted formed part of 
the direct response to the objection).

The second objector raised the following points:
 Motorists exceeded the 30mph speed limit
 Two accidents had occurred recently
 Requested a pelican crossing (as opposed to a zebra crossing)
 Requested introduction of speed cameras
 That the location was on a blind corner
 The existing 30mph speed limit should be reduced to 20mph

In response to the points raised, officers referred to the vehicular speed and 
volumetric survey that had been carried out.  In relation to the two accidents, 
Council records showed no reported traffic accidents (as per objector one).  The 
Section 106 agreement relating to the nearby residential development specified 
the provision of a zebra crossing and there was insufficient funding for a pelican 
crossing.  The location did not meet the criteria for consideration of mobile or 
static safety cameras (as defined by the West Yorkshire Casualty Reduction 
Partnership), the response for the location had been previously addressed for 
objector one and Manywells Brow did not meet the criteria (as specified within the 
Department for Transport Circular 01/2013) for a 20mph limit to be applied.

Resolved –

(1) That the proposed zebra crossing facility and associated traffic signs 
(as shown within Drawing No. P/HS/THN/104413/GA-1A (attached as 
Appendix 1 to Document “V”) be approved and implemented as 
formally advertised.

(2) That the objectors be advised accordingly

OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE: Regeneration & Environment
ACTION: Strategic Director, Place
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45.  STREET DEDICATION TO HONOUR COUNCILLOR IAN GREENWOOD

The report of the Strategic Director, Place (Document “W”) was presented to the 
committee following a proposal by Incommunities to name a new street after 
Councillor Ian Greenwood.  The street, known as Fletcher Street, already existed.  
However, the original properties in Fletcher Street had been demolished and a 
new development (planning application number 17/06967/MAF) to replace these 
was planned.

Resolved –

That the proposal to name a new street off Livingstone Road, Bolton Woods 
in memory of Councillor Ian Greenwood as “Ian Greenwood Way” be 
approved.

OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE: Regeneration and Environment
ACTION: Strategic Director, Place

Chair

Note: These minutes are subject to approval as a correct record at the next meeting 
of the Shipley Area Committee.

THESE MINUTES HAVE BEEN PRODUCED, WHEREVER POSSIBLE, ON RECYCLED PAPER


